
National Skeet Shooting Association  
Minutes 2025 NSSA Executive Committee Meeting 

March 25, 2025 

  
Meeting: 

Executive Committee meeting of the NSSA was held on March 25, 2025 at 6:05PM Central Time via a Teams 
Call. 

Present:  

  
Tom Pavlack    (P) President 
Clark Hartness   (P) Vice President 
Steve Johnstone   (P) Secretary 
Steve Malcolm   (P) Past President 
Jeff Ventry   (P) Zone 1 EC Committeeman 
Alessandro Vitale   (P) Zone 2 EC Committeeman 
Al Magyar   (P) Zone 3 EC Committeeman 
Walton Starling   (P) Zone 4 EC Committeeman 
Joe Scandariato   (P) Zone 5 EC Committeeman 
Frank Callahan   (P) Zone 6 EC Committeeman 
Billy D Williams   (P) Zone 7 EC Committeeman 
Brad McRae   (P) Zone 8 EC Committeeman 
Katie Fichtner   (NP) Zone 9 EC Committeewoman 
Michael Hampton Jr   (P) NSSA Executive Director 
Jessica Wolfe   (P) NSSA Assistant Skeet Director 

 

Absent:  

Name Title 
Katie Fichtner    Zone 9 EC Committeewoman 
  

 

Guests and Staff:  

Name Title 
None  

 

Call to Order 

President Tom Pavlack called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM Central Time and Steve Johnstone recorded the 
minutes. A quorum of officers was present, and the meeting, having been duly convened, was ready to proceed 
with business. 

Agenda 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 

1. Approve Minutes from 1/28/2025 Executive Committee Electronic Meeting - HOF 
 



- Motion by Billy Williams, Second by Walton Starling, Approved. 
 

National Shooting Complex Update 
 
1. Michael Hampton Jr provided the group with an update on activities ongoing at the complex. 
 
- The concrete project continues and five addition skeet fields and sidewalks have been completed. 
- Road to the practice fields has been widened and smoothed out. 
- The ammo building and shotgun storage expansion has been completed. 
- Cole is building an expansion onto their vendor building. 
- Events at the complex have been going great. 

 
Zone Tour Proposal 
 

1. The primary purpose of the meeting is to discuss a possible Zone Tour type proposal. 
 
- This proposal in its early stages, would be designed to freshen up the legacy Zone Championships in 

their current format. 
- Michael Hampton opened the discussion with the objectives of the proposal and the goal of imple-

mentation for the 2026 shooting year. He emphasized that everyone needs to have an open mind go-
ing in to try something new and different. 

- A final name for this event has not been determined yet, but the new events would replace the tradi-
tional Zone Championships that have suffered from decreased attendance in recent years. 

- We are looking for maybe five regions for 2026, and the events would be run and managed by the es-
tablished regions, to include pricing.  

- Next steps, to include naming will be an agenda item at the upcoming summer EC meeting. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

- The meeting was adjourned by President Pavlack at 6:45PM CDT. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steve Johnstone 

Secretary-Treasurer 


